BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING –May 28, 2019
Members Present: Dave Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo & Don Zukowski
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Garth Story
Dave Forrest called the meeting to order at 4:37 PM.
Abatements
The owner of the 417 Chapel Street property, appeared before the Board regarding the lack of metering  at this property.  It has been feeding off of 419 Chapel  ( 4 bedroom property) for a long period of time.  The property is currently for sale and the owner notified the Board of this issue.  After review, the Board stated that capacity fees were not applicable since the residence predated the instituting of these fees.  Pete Scolforo made the motion and Roger Schuerer seconded.  Additionally the Board state that they would ask for two years of water/sewer fees based on the Title 5 calculations and that a meter will be installed.  These numbers were asked to be brought to the next meeting for discussion.
An abatement requested was brought to the Board for 45 Railroad Street (Airoldi Bldg).  There had been a leak that had been fixed.  The leak ran into the ground and did not go into the sewer. After Board discussion and review they voted to abate sewer portion to average. Roger Schuerer made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.

An abatement was submitted for 21 St James.  There was a leak in the basement of the property that caused a high bill.  The water did not enter the town sewer.  After Board discussion and review they voted to reduce that sewer portion of the bill to the property average.  Roger Schuerer made the motion and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.
An abatement was submitted for 220 Bradley, Condo C.  The customer had a high bill after having a leak fixed at the property.  After Board discussion and review, it was voted to deny said request do to the water and sewer being used.  Roger Schuerer made the motion and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.

Several abatements were submitted for properties at High Lawn Farm. Several radios have been recently changed out at the property.  The request was made that minimums would be credited where usage credits were not given.  The Board agreed to credit these accounts back two years of minimums.

Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  There were approximately 330 estimated bills sent out this quarter, with approximately 260 being new ones this quarter. There have been approximately 126 completed as of this meeting.
Al Zerbato let the Board know that there had been a change to the new water line project timeline.  The design, survey and engineering completion by 9/30/19, constructions start, 4/1/2020 and 100% complete by 12/1/20.

Al Zerbato also let the Board know that the Water Plant Master Plan had been completed for $10,000 under the estimated budget.  This Master Plan had been mandated by the DEP.

Roger Schuerer let the other Board members know that Zipbox (Greylock Mill) had offered $30,000 towards creating a sidewalk on Greylock Street to close the loop with Old Columbia and East Center Streets.  He asked Al Zerbato to inquire if Tighe and Bond would consider doing the design work while doing the new water line project.

Dave Forrest asked when this year’s water shutoff’s would be.  Al Zerbato stated they were usually done in August, but would look into that further.

Waste Water Dept

Al Zerbato let the Board know that he had spoken to the EPA regarding the new Wastewater Plant permit and would be doing a follow up call in June.
Al Zerbato also let the Board know that the sludge hauling costs had increased by $40,000.  To offset some of these costs a letter had been sent out to increase Septic rates from .10 to .12.  This will not only bring in extra revenue but will also make them more consistent with surrounding towns.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Al Zerbato gave an update on the Summer Street paving project to the Board.  He let them know that the base coat had been applied and that the structures were done (only three had to be rebuilt).  Dave Forrest asked why the structures were adjusted.  Al Zerbato replied that LB stated that the base was not as good as expected and they sent deeper when milling.  He also stated that there were some broken granite structures that will be replaced.
Al Zerbato stated that we received extra help from the Sheriff’s Department to do cemetery work recently.  They were able to provide a 5 person work crew for 3 days before Memorial Day for spring cleanup work.  We can request this additional help again for the fall cleanup.  Since then we will now have 3 town employees in the cemetery crew.  
Al Zerbato gave the Board a personnel update regarding the Highway/Cemetery departments.  Matt Drury had been hired for Dickie Neales position and was now working on the cemetery crew. There was an inquiry about licensing for Matt Drury.  Al Zerbato stated that he currently holds a CDL permit, but would need to attain a CDL license and Hydraulic license by the end of his six month probationary period.  Matt Lohbauer will be starting as summer help on Monday for the cemetery and the possibility of a summer job at the Highway Dept may come available.  

The Board inquired about purchasing a new roller for the Highway Department.  Al Zerbato stated that the current one is working, but they have a $15,000 quote available.  He let them know that the capital article did not make the FY20 budget at town meeting.  He did say that depending on upcoming projects, there may be available funds left over from the purchase of the new sidewalk machine if needed.

Dave Forrest inquired about overlaying Maple Street.  Al Zerbato stated that he would talk to LB regarding this.

Al Zerbato let the Board know that three quotes had been received for mowing and maintaining five parks in town over the summer.  This would lessen the burden on time for the cemetery crew and would increase flexibility for additional highway work.  The low quote was $286 per week for the Athletic Field, South Lee, East Lee, Bradley and the Central School locations.  Marble Street, Wastewater field and Park Square would still be handled by the cemetery crew.  The Board agreed that this would be a good choice for the summer season.
Other
Al Zerbato gave the Board an update on the drainage issue at 50 Columbia.  After further investigation it was determined that the issue was from a footing drain coming from the property and connecting to the town drainage system.  The situation needs to be addressed and discussed with the homeowner.
A curb cut requested was submitted for 258 Bradley.  Al Zerbato stated that after review of the property that there is a good line of sight and this would be a second driveway to the property in order to access a garage.  After Board discussion and review, Roger Schuerer made the motion to approve and Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor.

Al Zerbato let the Board know about another drainage issue near Tamarack Ave and Hartwood Drive.  Water had been backing up for some time.  Dave Forrest thinks that beavers are the cause.  Further investigation is needed.

Al Zerbato informed the Board about a sinkhole on Stockbridge Road near Wright’s Garage.  There was concern that the Leprovost property may have had a leak.  Sanitary Septic was called in to flush the line.  It is believed that the problem is with a culvert pipe that may be broken.  Al Zerbato has reached out to LB to look into this.

A capacity fee application was submitted for 9 Paul Drive.  The owner would like to build a one bedroom addition to the property.  After Board discussion and review, Roger Schuerer made the motion to approve and Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.
Executive Session

None.

Minutes

April 23, 2019 minutes approved:  Roger Schuerer made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday May 14, 2019 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 6:17 PM   Roger Schuerer  made the motion, Don Zukowski seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

